
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING EXECUTIVE MEMBER FOR NEIGHBOURHOOD 
SERVICES AND ADVISORY PANEL 

DATE 11 APRIL 2008 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS BOWGETT (CHAIR), AYRE (VICE-
CHAIR), BROOKS (AS SUBSTITUTE FOR WATT), 
CRISP (AS SUBSTITUTE FOR B WATSON), 
HOLVEY, POTTER, TAYLOR AND WALLER 
(EXECUTIVE MEMBER) 

APOLOGIES COUNCILLORS B WATSON AND WATT 

 
78. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
Members were invited to declare at this point in the meeting any personal 
or prejudicial interests they might have in the business on the agenda.  
 
No interests were declared. 
 
 

79. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
 
It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak at the 
meeting under the Council’s Public Participation Scheme. 
 
 

80. REFERENCE BACK FROM SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
(CALLING-IN): WARD COMMITTEE LOCAL IMPROVEMENT SCHEMES 
GRANT APPLICATIONS  
 
Members received a report which asked them to re-consider the decision 
taken by the Executive Member on 19 March 2008 in respect of Ward 
Committee Local Improvement Schemes Grant Applications, which was 
called-in and had now been referred back by the Scrutiny Management 
Committee (Calling-in), with recommendations. 
 
The original decision taken by the Executive Member had been: 
“That Option One be approved to enable the incorporation of the proposed 
changes into a new Ward Committee grant application policy in respect of 
local improvement schemes, subject to the inclusion of a condition relating 
to use of Ward logos, where they exist, in place of the first condition in 
Annex 2, and that officers be asked to prepare an abbreviated form for 
schemes for under £500 going to just one Ward Committee, which would 
reduce the length of the form but only by two or three pages.” 
 
The Scrutiny Management Committee (Calling-in) had decided: 
“That Option B be approved and the decision referred back to the 
Executive Member, with a recommendation that a final decision on the 
proposed changes to the Ward Committee local improvement schemes 



grant application process be deferred until such time as the forms and 
guidance notes had been sufficiently revised to enable Members to give 
them proper consideration.” 
 
The following options were available to the Executive Member: 
(a) To confirm the original decision made at the meeting on 19 March 

2008; 
(b) To accept the recommendations of the SMC (Calling-in). 
 
Some Members expressed the view that the recommendations of the SMC 
(Calling-in) did not make any substantial difference to the original decision 
by the Executive Member and that the referral back to EMAP was a waste 
of time and resources. 
 
Advice of the Advisory Panel 
 
That the Executive Member be advised: 
 
(i) That the original decision be amended to require the revised draft 

forms to be circulated to all Members of the EMAP by the end of 
April, for their comments to be submitted by 15 May and the 
finalised version to be re-circulated a week later. 

 
Decision of the Executive Member 
 
RESOLVED: That the advice of the Advisory Panel be accepted and 

endorsed. 
 
REASON: In accordance with the legal and constitutional 

requirements for dealing with called-in decisions. 
 
Action Required  
1- To circulate draft and finalised versions of the form.   
 
 

 
KS  

 
 
 
 
COUNCILLOR A WALLER, 
EXECUTIVE MEMBER 
 
 
 
COUNCILLOR D BOWGETT, 
CHAIR 
 
[The meeting started at 5.00 pm and finished at 5.20 pm]. 


	Minutes

